
Legislative Council 
September 3, 2020 
 
AMENDMENT 1 TO AMENDMENT C 

 
 Page 2, line 12, strike “permits workers to receive compensation up to the minimum wage.” 
and substitute “PERMITS PEOPLE MANAGING OR OPERATING CHARITABLE GAMES TO EITHER BE 

VOLUNTEERS OR TO RECEIVE COMPENSATION, SUCH AS MEALS OR PAYMENT, WHICH CANNOT EXCEED 

THE MINIMUM WAGE.”. 
 

Page 3, line 22, after “holders.” insert “THE ADMINISTRATIVE FEES FROM NEW LICENSEES HELP 

OFFSET THE INCREASED STATE SPENDING.”. 
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Dear Legislative Council members and staff,





I am writing to suggest a clarification to page 2, line 12 which says 

[Amendment C] ..."permits workers to receive compensation up to 

the minimum wage."





Allowing workers of bingo and raffle games to receive 

compensation up to the minimum wage does not take away the 

option for nonprofits to rely solely on unpaid volunteers to operate 

games. Nor does it affect an individual's choice to be an unpaid 

volunteer to help run a bingo or raffle game.





I suggest changing this to "...permits workers to receive 

compensation up to the minimum wage if offered by the nonprofit 

organization." This should help reiterate that it's the nonprofit 

organization's choice to offer compensation and the worker's 

choice to work a game for compensation.





Thank you for your work on the blue book and your 

consideration.





Mark Turner  

SUBMITTED WRITTEN TESTIMONY


